LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 5, 2013
TO: Honorable Tryon D. Lewis, Chair, House Committee on Judiciary & Civil Jurisprudence
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1661 by Thompson, Senfronia (Relating to child custody evaluations and adoption
evaluations conducted and testimony provided in certain suits affecting the parent-child
relationship; providing penalties; authorizing fees.), Committee Report 1st House,
Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would repeal the Family Code Chapter 107, Subchapter D, relating to child social study
evaluations. The bill would create new provisions for child custody evaluations and adoption
evaluations.

The bill specifies that the provisions applicable to child custody and adoption evaluations do not
apply to suits in which Department of Family and Protective Services (DFPS) is a party. DFPS
reports that the bill will not have a fiscal impact on the agency, and it is anticipated the bill could
be implemented within existing agency resources. It is not anticipated that the bill will have a
significant fiscal impact on the court system.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 530 Family and Protective Services, Department of
LBB Staff: UP, CL, AM, NB
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